

SANTA CLARITA VALLEY OUILT GUILD

Promoting the art of quilting through sharing, friendship, education, and meaningful service to our community.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

No more June gloom, it is time to celebrate our great country and those who make it possible for us to be free. Make a place mat, wheelchair quilt or one of our vest bibs to show your appreciation for those who serve. There is a great need for our veterans. Show some love. Share your project at show and share...Patty Voyles will get your project to the veterans.

What a great turnout we had for the "Quilts for All" display at the city hall. It is a wonderful display of what we do. Looks like we may have a couple of new members from those who came to the reception.

Need a mini group? See Linda Kussoy, she can help you find one or make a new group.

Keep on quilting...I will see you in August.

Joyce Wilkinson

PROGRAMS

This month, we will have Linda (and Carl) Sullivan of Colourwerx with her lecture called *Got Colour?* She will talk about the use of color in our quilts and how to make a statement with color. Her workshop is the following Saturday (see below).

In August, Peggy Martin returns after an almost 10-year absence to present her lecture, **Beyond Tradition**. Her workshop is also the following Saturday (see below).

Workshops:

In July, you can get out your Kaffe Fasset or other brightly colored fabrics and join us for *Cosmos No Fear Curved Piecing*! We have three or four seats available for this workshop as of the preparation of this newsletter. I recommend this class highly – not only because the project looks like fun, but also because it will help get you prepared for the August class with Peggy Martin. In August, we are going to do one of Peggy's medallion-style quilts – **Evening Star** – that has curved piecing in it. I will have samples for both of these classes at the July meeting. Please come see me soon to sign up!

Keep on Quilting!

Sue Bennorth

2019 OPPORTUNITY QUILT

I want to thank members that picked up their tickets. Still have 20 members that have not picked up tickets. PLEASE REMEMBER THESE TICKETS WERE PAID FOR BY YOU WHEN YOU JOINED SCVQG. Just fill them out and give them to me. No money exchanged. You get a chance to win our opportunity quilt. Then, get more tickets to sell.

I want to give a big thanks to, you know who you are, the people that signed up to help me sell tickets at Hart Park on the 8th and 9^{th} . Next meeting, I will have fabric to give to the people that sell more than 2 books. I have to also thank members that have helped and are helping sell tickets at Hart Park. It is great knowing you and working with you all.

Gerry Hogan

EXHIBITION OF QUILTING AND FABRIC ARTS

JUNE 8 & 9 was the Exhibition of Quilting & Fabric Arts at William S. Hart Park. We had a good turnout of quilts and members to support the effort and the Exhibition provided income to the guild of over \$1,000!! Not bad for something we only contributed to and weren't 100% responsible for! Based on the results, the board is in favor of continuing our involvement in this event during the "between quilt show" years. Congratulations to all who submitted their work and a big thank you to those who helped this Exhibition be a success!!

Linda Buesching

2020 QUILT SHOW

Where Quilts and Friendships Bloom – 30 year Anniversary of SCVQG

Wow, what a great participation at the last meeting learning about the various committees that work to make a profitable and memorable Quilt Show. Thank you to Kendra Geiger, Linda Buesching, Kris Dolan, Gabrielle Leko, Penny Lawrence, Lorraine Quintero, Joan Anderson, Joyce Wilkinson and Barbara Montejo for sharing their expertise. Many ideas were generated to consider as we move forward.

Doryce and I met in late June (after newsletter deadline) to decide next steps and to schedule the next quilt show meeting. It will be announced at the July meeting. A huge shout-out to Karen Echmeier of the Quilted Lizard who has donated 6 Colorific Quilter patterns for our use in the show. More details to follow on that topic.

Committees that need 2 or more co-chairs:

- Door Prizes
- Vendors

If you are interested, please contact either Doryce or Marcia.

The best show is when we all work, laugh and celebrate together so there will be an opportunity for everyone.

May your quilts and friendships continue to bloom!!

Marcia Dains

WAYS AND MEANS

A very successful month with great participation-thank you all! If anyone wants some SMALL APPLIQUE/SEQUIN PINS FREE, please see the Ways and Means Table in July. June Ways and Means Winners were:

- Carol Harrison Black and White-10" squares +6 yards of fabric
- Sherryl Zurek Reds Galore-Pkg of 8 FQ and 4 yards of red solid
- Karen Warloe -Southwest Greetings-6 differing prints totalling 10 yards
- Linda von Mohr July/Patriotic- 2 panels, 1 Fleece panel, Table cover, pillow cover
- Kendra Geiger Notions out the Whazoo!

July Basket Offerings:

- It is off to the Orient
- Classy Black and Brown prints
- Bugs, bugs everywhere
- Nostaligic 30's
- Kids in the Corner quilt kit

Marcia Dains & Millie Kerr

COMMUNITY SERVICE

Several members of our guild enjoyed a tour of The Painted Turtle Camp this past June.

We have been supporting this organization, a camp for chronically ill children for many years with twin bed quilts, take home snuggle quilts and turtle pillows. Last year we were able to donate pillowcases for their cabins as well.

We have been asked to hold community "sew-ins" at Hart Hall and City Hall as a way to introduce our guild to the community as well as introduce the community to sewing and quilting. Our guild will be partnering with Jessie Neilsen, Melissa Neilsen's daughter, to achieve this goal. Jessie will be coordinating these events and seeking guild members' participation as she strives to earn her Gold Award with Girl Scouts.

Thank you again for your support, so many projects turned in this past month.

Dana Montague, Carol Carter, and Debbie Ackerman

COMMUNITY SERVICE - VETERANS

I want to thank everyone who took the time to make the 8 vests now waiting for their trip to the Rehab unit in LA. They are truly works of art in addition to being functional. I also had one wheelchair quilt and one bed quilt returned completed and a lap-size quilt that needs binding. It will be available for someone to finish at the next meeting. Thank you quilters for such beautiful work. These will not only bless the lives of the ones who use them, but the people who work there express joy at the support they receive by your efforts.

They are now looking for bed quilts in this unit and I will see what we can put together from the odd blocks I have. I would like to try for a sewing day in July - Wednesday is best for me. I can bring in a large table if we have enough participants. I have blocks and sashing fabric that could make 10 tops. Please feel free to contact me with a Wednesday you are available in July!

I will be taking the donations we have completed to the VA this month. They will include the items hanging at city hall and several more that are in storage. For this work - as a reminder the Rehab unit needs clothing protectors (the vests), lap quilts, wheel chair quilts and bed quilts. If you are willing to make any remember that for the quilts I have backing fabric and batting available at my home. You may come by and pick it up or I will gladly drop it off if you have measurements. I have handed out a lot of fabric for the vests and can provide more. Because these are washed, poly blends are acceptable as at least one of the choices.

Thank all of you for the amazing support you provide each year.

Patti Voyles

MEMBERSHIP

We still have a few of the 2019 Directories and membership cards. Please check at the Membership table when you sign in to see if yours is there. We are happy to announce and welcome our new member who joined us last month: Judy Jones! Look for her at our July meeting and introduce yourself!

Bring your friends to the guild meetings. New members are always welcome!

Happy JULY Birthdays to:

Jul 03 - Carol Nichols

Jul 12 - Linda Kussoy

Jul 20 - Jean Carter

Jul 28 - Julie Robinson

As always, be sure to wear your nametags and enter our drawing in July!! See You Then! Leslie Wright, Melissa Nilsen, & Pam Skaggs

TREASURER'S RE	PORT		
SCVQG Treasurer's Summary As of May 31, 2019		SCVQG Treasurer's Summary	
Checking Beginning Bal	ance	As of June 21, 2019	
May 1, 2019	\$25,145.78	Checking Beginning B	alance
Income	\$1,363.50	June 1, 2019	\$26,509.28
Expenses	\$0.00	Income	\$3,465.33
0 44 11 61 1	624.02	Expenses	-\$2,357.35

July, 2019

Balance as of April 19,

Outstanding Checks

\$26,475.26

\$34.02

CD Balance, May 31, 2019

Balance as of June 21, 2019

Outstanding Checks

\$7,729.50

\$27,583.24

-\$34.02

Volume 30 - Issue 7

CD Balance, May 31, 2019

\$7,729.50

Total Balance

\$35,312.74

Total Balance

2019

\$34,204.76

Susan Kipper

BLOCK OF THE MONTH

<u>Publisher: Sue Bennorth (scsusieq@gmail.com)</u>

Congrats to all for the continued support of the BOM blocks for the kids at Painted Turtle Camp – THANK YOU!

We will continue in July with the Butterfly block I presented in June (2 months).

I will also be doing some Prize Drawings at the July meeting from all the blue tickets you have been turning in for each of your completed blocks. Good Luck!

Remember – you can turn in any of the BOM blocks at any time this year. All patterns are available at our website under Block of the Month or at our meetings.

Linda von Mohr

OTHER LOCAL GUILD QUILT SHOWS

Big Bear Lake Quilter's Guild Quilt Show – August 2-3, The Lodge at Big Bear Lake. Call 310-753-7871 for more information.

San Diego Quilt Show – August 28-31, San Diego Convention Center. See http://www.sandiegoquiltshow.com/ for more information.

Busy Bears Quilters Guild Quilt Show – August 31 – September 1, Big Bear Middle School. See http://www.busybearsquiltguild.com/ for more information.

HOSPITALITY

N - Z – bring snacks. Hospitality will provide beverages as usual.

Dolores, Kendra and Barbara

2019 Workshops

Feb. 16	Karen Gloeggler / Mansfield Park
Mar. 16	Tiffany Hayes / Tessalla
Apr. 27	Donna Chipperfield / Stack `n' Whack
May 11	Roberta Nicholson / Scrap Happy
July 13	Linda Sullivan / Cosmos No Fear Curved Piecing
Aug. 10	Peggy Martin / New Paper Piecing Project of her choosing
Oct. 12	Lola Newman / Blackwork Patchwork (Civil War Era Embroidery)
Nov. 16	Margarete Heinisch / Hand Applique Flower

MINI-GROUPS

Name	Contact	Meeting Information
Super Star Quilters ***	Patti Voyles 259-6198	Meets first and third Tuesday 7 p.m rotating member's home
Cut-Up Mini Group (full for now)	Joyce Wilkinson	Meets the fourth Tuesday of each month
Monday Mavens (full for now)	Kris Dolan	Meets first and third Mondays
The Tuesday Evening Quilters***	Carolyn Walker 661-296-0402 New members please call first for instruction and directions.	Meets every Tuesday evening at 5:45 PM Greenbrier Estates East Mobile Home Park — Recreation Room 21301 Soledad Canyon Rd.
Sweetwater Sisters (full for now)	Donna Chipperfield	Meets the fourth Saturday of each month.

^{***} indicates membership is open. If you want to attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure that nothing has changed since this listing

SPONSORS AND ASSOCIATES

Quiltn' for You!

Quilting your memories

Fine Custom Longarm Quilting

Joyce Wilkinson

CUSTOM LOGOS

CUSTOM LOGOS
TEAM UNIFORMS
TACKLE TWILL
SHIRTS
CAPS
JACKETS
APRONS & BAGS
PATCHES

PATCHES PERSONALIZED GIFTS

24450 Cross St 661-753-7865 C

Newhall, Ca 91390 quiltnforyou@gmail.com

MY EMBROIDERY SERVICE

FOR THAT ONE OF A KIND GIFT OR YOUR CORPORATE NEEDS

NO MINIMUM ORDERS

661 297-5074 LBUESCHING@THEVINE.NET

Bob & Linda Buesching 23023 Ash Glen Circle Valencia, CA 91354



Fabric Books Kits. Notions, Patterns & Gifts

M-F 10 AM-6 PM Wed. til 7 PM Sat 10 AM-5 PM Sun, Noon - 4 PM

8549 Reseda Blvd., Northridge, CA 91324 818-349-SEWS (7397) 818-349-7339 fax candysquiltworks@sbcglobal.net

DONNA CHIPPERFIELD

Longarm Quilting Computerized and Free Motion Designs created for each quilt

805-338-6236 Donnachipperfield@gmail.com







hummingbirdlanefabrics.com



"Serving You For Over 60 Years"

818-573-2400



Karen Roberts, AAMS®

Financial Advisor

Edward Jones

23422 1/2 Lyons Avenue (Lyons Station at Apple Street)
Santa Clarita, CA 91321
Bus. 661-288-2120 TF. 888-288-2221
Fax 888-826-3911

www.edwardjones.com California Insurance License 0C24309











Things to Remember:

- Next meeting, July 11, 2019
- Initial sign-in sheet at the door
- Verify your contact information.
- Wear your name taq
- Bring your Membership forms/checks
- Bring Show and Share quilts

This Month's Calendar:

General Meeting: July 11, 2019
Social Hour: 6:30 - 7:00 PM
Meeting starts at 7:00 PM
Santa Clarita United Methodist Church
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road
Saugus, CA.

Business Meeting: July 18, 2019 – 6:30 PM **Joyce Wilkinson's House



Check out our website:
www.scvquiltguild.org
WOW! See the newsletter online!

Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild P.O. Box 802863 Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863

FIRST CLASS MAIL